Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

August 14, 2012
Chairperson Deb Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in Hiawatha Conference Room B.  Present: Dan Wilkes, Deb Theis, Larry Eveland and Frank Glaser Absent: Bill Hornett Employees: Angie Cole and Ted Olson.  Guests: Kim Downs – City Clerk and Ambyr Young – Business Student Intern. 
Motion by Dan Wilkes, second by Larry Eveland, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion carried.
Motion by Dan Wilkes, second by Frank Glasner, to approve July 10, 2012 minutes. Motion carried.

Lions Club request for Guthridge Park  for Hog Wild Days


Larry Eveland asked if the event went well and if the park was put back to its original condition. Angie responded with “It went great.”

Motion by Larry Eveland, second Frank Glaser recommend council to approve Hiawatha Lions Club request for the use of Guthridge Park for Hog Wild Days, June 16-26th, 2013. Motion carried.
Review of Fay M. Clark Memorial Park priorities
Dan Wilkes opened the panel to discussion for the future plans for Fay M. Clark. Larry Eveland stated that the commission needs to decide the long term use of the park.  A sports park would need a lot of excavating and the National Guard can no longer provide those services for free. A traditional park would take less work. Dan Wilkes stated the commission needs to consider looking at the long-term transportation issues. Wilkes added that Fay M. Clark needs attractions to make it a destination park, and recommended the park be developed naturally. Angie Cole asked the commission whether they were interested in a pavilion or a lodge. Theis responded she “always envisioned a structure similar to a second community center.” Eveland acknowledged if you propose a nice enclosed pavilion and a big size parking lot, some of the flat areas will be gone. Frank Glaser asked “Are we gonna build this for our citizens or for the general public?” Glaser added he would like the park built similar to Guthridge, where there are attractions for the kids that can be used for generations.  A band shell was proposed by Theis, to cut costs of the stage for Hiawatha Music in the Park. Glaser recommended the bands perform in the in the Red Pavilion at Guthridge. Ted Olson responded that the circuit for the pavilion would need to be split in order to support the electricity necessary for a band. Wilkes mentioned an idea for a lodge similar to Squaw Creek for events.  Eveland proposed an area for inside or outside events with a hard roof. Kim Downs stated the commission needs to justify what the needs are based on plans already done from MSA, Etc. and look for opportunities. The enclosed area would provide meeting venue for businesses in Hiawatha since the conference rooms are constantly rented out or in use by the city. Cole added that there have been requests for a venue option of more than one pavilion to reach 200 to 300 capacities. And also mentioned we need a unique, naturalistic facility to hold the cities own events and programs, such as Playing for Keeps, which continues to expand annually.  Neither the Community Center nor pavilions can hold a party over 150 guests. Olson stated it’s windy at Clark, that’s one reason the pavilion is not rented as much.  Eveland mentioned the 2009 survey that showed that the walking trails, playgrounds, picnic areas and splashpads were used most often and the survey showed the citizens wanted more trails, restrooms, shelters and picnic areas. Theis asked if the disc golf area at Clark produced much revenue. Olson responded “If they host a tournament they rent the pavilion, otherwise no. If more soccer or baseball was added there is no return on investment.” Theis asked how busy the tennis and basketball courts were at other parks. Commission agreed there are no waiting times at the tennis and basketball courts and that was not necessary for Clark at this time. Glaser confirmed there has to be a good entrance and parking lot and if Miller Road will be changed that the section can change.  Downs mentioned that the expansion of Edgewood Road is twenty years out and by the time that is in place the parking lot will need redone. Wilkes added that the parking lot would have access off of Miller Road and the park needs a sign to draw in citizens. The Commission agreed that the first phase needed to be access to the park, a parking lot and a sign. Next they discussed the Wolfe Creek community and that there is a varied age range of citizens who live there. Downs added that Hiawatha is the second youngest community, according to the recent census, and that is why St. Luke’s chose to build their Children’s Center in Hiawatha. Glaser added that younger people can afford to live in Hiawatha and that they’re going to continue to move here and expand their families, until the housing market is out of range. 

The commission discussed the necessities for building a lodge at Fay M. Clark. Items such as water lines, sewer lines, electric, heating and insurance were discussed. Angie Cole informed the commission there are grants for educational structures and areas that could include kiosks naming native plants in natural gardens, fossilized stepping stones or bricks. Fundraisers could include selling bricks for the entrance of the park. Eveland loved the idea of a pond, and mentioned ways of training geese to avoid stopping at the attraction. A fountain was also recommended and discussed but fell back to whether or not there was water lines through the park or if they would need to be added.  A memorial area with a flag was also proposed.
The commission agreed on phases for the park. Phase one proposes access to the park, a portion of a parking lot and a sign. Phase two proposes a playground with basic park necessities, such as, units for children to swing play and climb. Phase three proposes either a lodge or a pavilion with restrooms that can hold capacities of two or three hundred people and additional portion of the parking lot. Stage four proposes additional amenities such as a bigger playground, splash pad or sports courts. Phase five proposes a pond or fountain area. Stage six proposes basketball/tennis courts added to the east side, as needs for additional courts are shown. A military memorial area may be an option at some point.
The commission agrees they would like to see the proposed phases over 5-10 years again, after a cost analysis had been figured. 
PARKS AND RECREATION UPDATE:
There are currently 110 riders signed up for 2012 Hibrai. This is the largest number of riders in Hibrai history.  

There were at least two hundred people in attendance for Hiawatha Music in the Park on August 10th. The event went so well the Kiwanis ran out of concessions and purchased more items to supply the high demand by people in attendance. 
Eveland thanked Kim Downs for acquiring the funds for the flag at Guthridge Park from Farmers State Bank.
Angie Cole spoke to New York Life, who is new to Hiawatha and is interested in becoming an active part of the community. They have ideas for new and existing programs that involve children and the elderly. All programs are free to the public and would be a great partner for the city. 

Motion by Larry Eveland, second Frank Glasen, to adjourn at 7:45 p.m.   Motion carried.






 

Deb Theis, Chairperson
ATTEST:  Angie Cole, Parks & Recreation Director
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